; APPENDIX D

Mandy Geary

From: clerk@thurlastonparish.org.uk

Sent: 04 December 2014 10:00

To: Mandy Geary , ,

Cc: L
— o

Subject: _ Thurlaston Country Park

Good Morning Mandy,

Further to our previous correspondence | would like to provide a representation for Thurlaston
Parish Council for the above licensing application based on the preventing public nuisance
objective for the following reasons;

- The Parish Council has received numerous complaints from parishioners after previous events
held which all relate to noise nuisance that has gone on until 1am.

We would also like to make a representation on the Public Safety Objective as these events will
bring a lot of extra traffic through the village which is why this was originally rejected by
Leicestershire County Council. The road from Thurlaston to the venue is in no way suitable and
the extra traffic and noise from this coming through the village between 12-2 am will inevitably
cause safety and noise nuisance issues especially on winter evenings as this road is not on the
gritting schedule and has limited street lighting in the village and zero lighting along the lane
leading up to the venue.

There is also the issue of there being no safety crossing to the Recreation Ground and with the
surge in traffic at peak times this is also a concern.

If you require any further information regarding this matter please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards

Richard Currie .
Thurlaston Parish Council

Tel: SHENNGG—_



